Subject: July 21 adjournment debate on the future of Ukrainian visa schemes 

Dear [MP’s name],

I am a Ukrainian living in the UK under one of the visa schemes introduced in response to the war. I am writing to kindly ask you to take part in the adjournment debate on 21 July 2025, led by Martin Wrigley MP, regarding the future of Homes for Ukraine and the Ukrainian Permission Extension (UPE) scheme.
If possible, please raise the following important questions during the debate:
 1. Will the Ukrainian Permission Extension (UPE) scheme be extended automatically beyond the current 18 months?
 2. Does the government plan to offer a longer-term solution for Ukrainians who integrated into the British society and cannot return to Ukraine?
 3. Is the government considering a bespoke visa route that could lead to settlement, similar to those in Poland and Czechia?
Many Ukrainians in the UK are living in limbo, uncertain about their future. Clear answers and long-term planning are urgently needed.
Your support would mean a great deal to our community.

Sincerely,
[Your full name]
[Your postcode]
